
© 1896 Nature Publishing Group

72 NATURE 

sternum of different shape from that of othermembersofthe genus, 
the mesosternum being more protuberant. It will probably be 
referred to Probothrium.-Mr. Chas. S. Welles exhibited speci­
mens of the larva of Harrisimemna trz'signata. When full­
grown they bore into wood preparatory to changing into 
chrysalids.-A paper was read entitled "The breeding habits of 
Periplaneta orienta/is," hy C. Few Seiss. Three females de­
posited twenty-five egg-cases. Each of these contains sixteen 
eggs, so that a new generation of 400 cockroaches was repre­
sented by the deposit. The first of these egg-cases were dropped 
May 5 and May 14, 1895, and were hatched November 9· In 
most cases the deposits were dropped with no attempt at con­
cealment, although in a few instances they were placed in little 
trenches made by the insect, and then covered up. The deve­
lopment of the capsules was described. The young, probably, 
receive no maternal care or protection.-Mr. Lancaster Thomas 
exhibited an improved form of insect net-frame made from a 
continuous piece of rounded aluminium wire.-Mr. Westcott 
suggested linoleum as a substitute for cork in the arrangement 
of insects.-Dr. Henry Skinner called attention to a fungus, 
Polyporus betulimts, which might be used for the same purpose 
with advantage.-Mr. William J. FoJC stated that about ninety 
species of Hymenoptera, six of which were perhaps new to science, 
were included in the collections of insects brought by Dr. A. 
Donaldson Smith from Western Somaliland, Africa. 
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